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When you sign up for a workshop, you must pay at that time. If you cancel your registration for a  workshop, there 

are no refunds! 

If you have questions about workshops, please contact Program Chairperson John Putnam.  

Newsletter and Advertising Information  
  

˅As the Needle Turns is published 6 times a year in the odd-numbered months. Deadline for submissions is the 1st of all even-numbered months (Feb., Apr., 

June, Aug., Oct., Dec.) Please e-mail advertisements (in .jpg or MS Word format) and articles to editor Liz Cardinal at eacardinal@att.net.  

˅Ad sizes and rates ñ We offer three ad sizes as follows: Business cardñ$12ñ3 1/2ó wide x 2ó high (horizontal); Quarter Pageñ$18ñ3 1/2ó wide x 4 

1/2óhigh (vertical); Half Pageñ$36ñ7 1/2ó wide x 5ó high (horizontal);  

(Discount for members: Business cardñ$10; Quarter-pageñ$15; Half-pageñ$30; want adñ$3) 

  

˅Newsletters are now being emailed to all guild members with an email address.  Those who prefer a paper copy should indicated this on their membership 

form and pick them up at the guild  meeting. Any newsletters not picked up will be mailed.  

April 17 Gwen Marston  will be presenting her new program on Abstract Quilts 

in Solids.  Classes will be held on Friday and Saturday.   The Friday class, Ab-

stract Quilts is filled and there is a short waiting list.  The Saturday class, Liber-

ated Baskets still one opening.    The classes will be held at the Ramada Inn on 

West Saginaw at Canal Road.  The classroom is on the first floor near an en-

trance.   

--- An opportunity to spend time with a world-class quilter ñ- 

May 22 our speaker will be  Suzi Perron from Stone Mountain, GA to speak on 

her book "Barn Quilts and the American Quilt Trail Movement". 

June 19 Linda McGibbon and Leslie Peterson from Lakeview Quilting in Mid-

land, MI will present a trunk show. On Friday we will have two three hour 

workshops. In the morning they will do Spectrum, an applique quilt which may 

be used as a wall hanging or made into a larger quilt (kits will be available or 

use your own fabric).  The second class is in the afternoon and it will be a 

wool applique class. 

In July, we will have our member's garage sale. 
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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE  

 

  My last letter as the President of CCQG!  

There is definitely something to be said for "the 

older you get, the faster time goes by!!ó I feel like I 

just blinked once and the entire year sailed right 

past me. 

Thanks to all of you CCQG members for making 

my year as your President feel so comfortable. I 

appreciated those of you who approached me to 

say that words from my President letters had 

touched you in some way. Just knowing that 

makes my year of service very worthwhile. 

I look forward to this new year with Lonnie Brewer 

as our President. I am really happy to see all the 

excitement build as we get closer and closer to 

the 2015 CCQG Guilt Show. I know that many of 

you have already started thinking about which of 

your beloved quilts you would like to exhibit. I ex-

pect to challenge myself to make a quilt to be in-

cluded in that show as well. 

Please remember to be kind to yourselves, and to 

those around you. And remember to always take 

time to stop and smell the roses, thorns and all! 

 

Cathy Stewart 

 

Guild News and Notes 
 

§ Going to Pieces 2015  will be on Friday Sept. 18 

and Saturday Sept. 19 at the Summit. 

2014-2015 Fat Chance 

 May ñ Flowers 
Submitted by Cheryl Bliss and Chris Yelvington 

Available: 1950 Portable Singer Sewing Machine  

Not a Featherweight. Kept up by an expert me-

chanic.  Has all original parts and book.  In good con-

dition.  The owner inherited it but is not a sewer, and 

wants to donate to a group, school, or individual who 

will really appreciate and use it. If you are interested 

contact Billie Piazza at 517-482-3529, or un-

equal9patch@sbcglobal.net. 
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P A G E  3 

TREASURERõS REPORT 

Financial Activity  May 2012ñMarch 2014 

 Checking balance  $19,372.65 

 Income: $57,788.75  

Expenses:  $45,386.62  

 Net Income: $12,402.13   

Month Fat Chance Number Units Number 
May Janet Keesler 11 Marsha Rosenberger 240 

June Chris Yelvington 12 Shawn Witherspoon  240 

July Dorothy Rowe 12 Rennee Fisher   

August  Lise Dilbert  5  Liz Cardinal 91 

September  Shawn Witherspoon  11  Jean Carlson  110 

October  Shawn Witherspoon 14 Billie Piazza 140 

November Janet Keesler 9 Toya Charles 58 

December Janet Keesler 9 Kelly Sattler 60 

January Sharon Neuner 16 Dee Chamberlain 56 

February Sharon Neuner 18 Bev Wilkinson 118 

March Dee Chamberlain 10 Shawn Witherspoon 100 


